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September 22, 2012
Dear School Council Members,

Every year in September, People for Education looks forward to introducing our group to new
school council members, and welcoming back those of you returning for another year.

People for Education is an independent organization working to support public education in
Ontario’s English, French and Catholic schools. We support the important work of school councils
and parent associations by publishing multi-lingual parent tip sheets, offering direct parent
support through our toll-free help line, providing speakers and workshops for events, and
conducting parent-friendly research and policy analysis on current education issues.

I am enclosing our September newsletter and a flyer for our conference on November 3 and 4. This
year's conference will be better than ever, with a new location and amazing speakers and
workshops. The conference is a great opportunity to network with other school council members,
learn more about current education issues, and engage in lively discussions. Conference
registration is now open - | hope to see you there,

You will continue to receive our bi-monthly newsletters, but an even better way to keep informed
is to sign up for our e-newsletter. You will get more frequent education updates, as well as notice
of upcoming conferences and events and helpful parent tips, all in one email! To sign up for our
e-newsletter, visit the website at www.peopleforeducation.ca. While there, click on the “Discuss”
button and check out the conversations happening in our online community. This is another great
way to stay informed, share ideas, and seek advice from other council members and parents across
the province.

Finally, I want to thank each and every one of you for your ongoing commitment to your school,
your community, and public education in Ontario. Here's to a great school year ahead!

Sincerely,

LT

Jacqui Strachan

Director of Outreach and Parent Support
jacqui@peopleforeducation.ca
416-534-0100 or toll free 1-888-534-3944
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PARTNERING TO MAKE OUR

SCHOOLS STRONG

PEOPLE FOR EDUCATION'S ANNUAL REPORT ON SCHOOL COUNCILS

Each year, People for Education sends
surveys to all of the province's school
councils. The survey asks about everything
from the average attendance at meetings to
councils’ connections with their board-level
Pazent Involvement Committees (PICs). This
year, councils from 68 of the province's 72
school hoards participated.

This year's report shows an increase in
school councils’ connections with their
PICs, but a drop in the percentage of
councils reporting that they ask for parent
feedback on school matters.

Our school council works together to make our school a place
where students want to be. We do a lot of actlvities to help
support groups in our community and around the world. Qur
community Is an inner-city area that has a lot of ESL families.
We have great support from our board, principal, teachers

and parents. We offer different languages for paperwork if
needed. We alsc have programs where parents come into
spend some time to enhance their language. We are known as
the “knights” in our community and are well recognized...In af}
we have a great community that supports the school. And the

school supports the parents.

School Council Chalr, Wellington Catholic DSB

The comments from the surveys illus-

trate the energy and dedication demon-
strated by school council members across
Ortario. School councils support their local
schools for the benefit of the whole schaol
COmmuRity.

But our survey results also capture some
of the challenges for school councils.
Concerns were raised, both by school
councils and parents themselves, that the
membership of many school councils is not

reflective of the diversity of parents within

those schools, Under-represented groups
include low-income families, newcomers,
and Aboriginal parents. When asked if they
organize activities to increase the diversity
of council membership, only 36% of respon-
dents indicated that they did.

Once again, the majority of school councils
ranked “enhancing communication between
the school and parents” as their most
important activity: 75% this year, up from
70% last vear. The survey results also show
that social media is starting to have an
impact on school councit
communication. Only
12% of councils reported
their use, but we expect
that this will grow in the
future.

According to our survey
results, mbst school coun-
cils are foéusing more

on community-building
and communicating with
parents at home than

-on student achievement,
The research shows that
they're doing the right
thing, becuase it's what parents do at home
that has the greatest impact on student
achievement. See http:/ /tinyurl.com/
parent-engagement--tookkit

To read the full report, visit www.people-
foreducation.ca.

The 2013 school council survey will be sent
to schools and available online in January.
Don't miss out on the opportunity to par-
ticipate in this important research project.

KEY FINDINGS FROM
THE REPORT:

Once again, enhancing communication is
named as the most important role for the
majority (75%) of councits, but fundraising is
the activity on which they spend the most time.

37% of councils report having no connections/
outreach to community crganizations such as
public health, municipal recreation programs,
and settlement services.

47% of school counclls report that they
are aiways or often notified of education
policy changes by their Parent Involvement
Committee, up from 39% last vear.

60% of councils report using emali to
communicate with parents, but onfy 10%
report that the school provides parents' email
addresses.”

80% of councils report that their initiatives are
conveyed to the teaching staff, but only 9%
report being invited to a staff meeting.

80% of school councils report that they engage
in fundraising, down slightly from 84% last
year.

36% organize activities to increase the
diversity of their schoof councit,




EQAO TESTS SHOW MIXED RESULTS

There has been a slight increase in the
percentage of grades 3 and 6 students

who achieved the provincial standard—a
“B-"or higher—on Ontario's 2012 provincial
reading and writing tests administered by
the Education Quality and Accountability
Office (EQAQ). But there has been a decline
in the percentage of students who met the
standard in math.

DATA USEFUL TO SHOW WHERE
IMPROVEMENT IS NEEDED

The EQAO not only tests students, but it
also keeps track of each student over time.
In 2012, about half of the students who
struggled in grade 3 reading and writing
were successful in Grade 6-—a substantial
improvement over five years ago. It is clear
that schools are getting better at inter-
vening early to help students succeed in
these areas. '

Numbers for math tefl a different story.
The proportion of students who improved
in math between grade 3 and 6 has actually
declined in the last five years, and students
who did not meet the standard in grade 3
math tests are much more likely to con-
tinue to struggle in grade 9.

PROBLEMS WITH GRADE 9
APPLIED MATH

The EQAO numbers also show extensive
problems with Ontario’s Applied Math pro-
gram. Many students take Applied math in
Grade 9 and 10 because they think it will be
easier than Academic math, or because they
are not planning on going to university.
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But it appears the courses are not serving
them well. The majority of students taking

_Applied math do not achieve the provincial

standard, and almost one quarter get “D”
or lower.

Even more worrying are the numbers-
showing that students who choose Applied
math are more likely to struggle, no matter
how they did in grade 3 and 6.

Of the students who met the provincial
standard in both Grade 3 and Grade

6, 92% met it again in Grade 9 in

the academic mathematics course,
compared to only 79% in the applied
course,

Of the students who had not met the
provincial standard in Grade 3 or 6,

53% did not meet it in Grade 9 in the
academic mathematics course compared
to 70% of students in the applied course.

Of the students who had not met the
provincial standard in Grade 3 but had
met it in Grade 6, 77% met it in the
Grade 9 academic mathematics course,
compared to 61% in the applied course.

The results for Applied math have been low
since the testing hegan. But the differences
in success for similar students appears

to show that there are not only problems
with the curriculum, but that there may he
problems with teaching methods in Applied
math, Teachers may also have lower expec-
tations for these students, which may affect
their chance for success,
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NARROW MEASURE OF SUCCESS

The EQAO results show that Ontario
students are doing very well overall, Over
90% of students get a “C” grade (level 2) or
better on reading, writing and math tests,
with the exception of Grade 9 Applied math
students, where only 77% get “C" or higher.
And when our grade 8 are compared to
grade 8 students across the country in
national tests, they score higher than alt
other provinces and territories in reading
and come second in math and science.

But scores on standardized tests are only
one narrow way of measuring success. They
do not show how engaged students are,
whether they are healthy, know history or
geography, or if they are going to grow up
to be contributing citizens.

To see results for each school and school
board in Ontario, go to www.eqgao.com.



CONTROVERSIAL EDUCATION BILL PASSED

It's hard to find an objective view about Bill
113, the new education law recently passed
in Ontario's Legislature.

The bili was introduced ostensibly to deal
with an impasse in bargaining with teachers
and support staff. But the bill does much
more than thag; it shifts significant control
out of the hands of school boards and
schools, and up to the province. The law
will be in effect for at least two years, but
also grants the Minister of Education the
right to hmpose permanent changes thai
would limit principals’ control over teacher
hiring and boards’ control over diagnostic
assessments.

The bill imposes a two-year wage freeze on
all school board staff (which most teachers’
federations had already agreed to), three
unpaid days off in 2013/14 (a 1.5% salary
cut), cuts to paid sick days, and changes to
retirement benefits.

Many objections to the bill are focused on
the extraordinary powers it grants to the
province. Among the new powers in the hill:

It prohibits the Labour Relations
Board or arbitrators from inquiring
into or making decisions about the
constitutionality of the Act.

It gives the province thé.right'to use

the Labour Relations Act to enforce the
new law, but the Labour Relations Act
doesn't apply if it conflicts with the new
law.

It forhids the use of the courts to
question or review any of the terms or
conditions in the Act. '

No arbitration can over-ride the
province's stipulations for the contracts.

Strikes and lock-outs during the two-
year period the legislation are banned
and deemed unlawful. It will be unlawful
1o call for a strike, threaten a lock-out,
or encourage employees to go on strike.

All contracts between school hoards and
their employees—including unionized
and non-unionized employees (e.g.
principals)-—-must be approved by the
Minister and must follow most of the
terms laid out in the Memorandum of
Understanding between the province
and the Ontario English Catholic

Teachers' Association. If they don't, the '

Minister can impose a contract.
THE IMPACT ON EXTRA CURRICULARS

In response {0 the new bill, the Ontario Sec-
ondary School Teachers' Federation {OSSTE)
called for a one-day boycott of extra-curric-
ular activities, and the Elementary Teachers
Federation of Ontario (ETFQ) told teachers
to “take a pause” in their volunteer activi-
des, but didn’t specify for how long. As a
result, some curriculum nights have been
cancelled, team sports postponed, clubs
shut down, and music trips put on hold.

People for Education has called upon all
involved - the federations, the unions,
school boards and the province - 1o find
a way to re-instate extra-curricular activi-
ties while they try to settle the dispute. It
is unfair to penalize students when the
adults in the system can't work out their
differences. ..

HELP! WE'VE GOT
HOMEWORK!

As the school year gets into full swing,
homework issues may be starting to pop

up in homes across Ontario. Students will
struggle with homework on occasion. But,
before engaging in a homework battle with
your child, arm yourself with a few facts! Cur
homework tip sheet (http://tinyurl.com/
homework-tipsheet) will alleviate some of
parents’ most common concerns, and pro-
vides tips to support your child at home.

There is also free homework help avaifable in
the community and online. The Independent
Learning Centre has a free online tutoring:
sefvice for high school students (http://www.
fic.org/aat/chat.php). Certified teachers are
available on the website Sunday through
Thursday, and the Centre also offers an
essay-feedback service. Many schools, public
fibraries and community centres have home-
work ciubs after school, and some school
boards offer online lessons and learning
activities for different grade levels. Many high
schools also have peer tutors--students who
have completed the course and can heip with
subjects like math and science.

Students can also ask friends or older sib-
lings for heip.

So before booking expensive tutoring ses-
sions, check out what is avaitable in your
community.




WHO'S ASKING? STUDENTS ARE!

When we launched the Frequently Asked Questions feature on our
website, we anticipated that most of the users of the service would
be parents. What has come as a surprise is the number of high
school students seeking our advice. And the most common ques-
tion they have is “What subjects do I need to take to be a...?" The
careers mentioned range from pediatrician to police officer to pilot,

The first thing that we recommend is to visit the guidance office at
their school and speak to the experts! Parents are also welcome to
contact the guidance department for an appointment to talk about |
the options available. But there are also several online resources
that families can access when planning for the future.

The Ministry of Education has information about high school
" courses and graduation requirements posted at http:/ /www.edu.
gov.on.ca/eng/students/curricnlum.html.

For students considering a college education, www.ontariocolleges.
ca provides information about Ontario’s 28 colleges and the pro-

grams they offer. Students can apply to programs and accept offers '

of admission as well.

For students thinking about a university education, www.clectron-
icinfo.ca provides information about all of Ontario's universities,
including programs available, course prereguisites and grade
requirements, as well as scholarship and residence information.

For students interested in pursuing a career in the skilled trades,
the Ministry of Education provides information about apprentice--
ship programs at http:/ /tinyurl.com/trades~apprentice

Several school boards offer online course selection tools such as
‘myblueprint.ca’. Students can create their own file, input the
courses they are taking, find out about pre-requisites for future
courses, and explore different career paths and post-secondary
prograrms.

Here's how you can reach us:

P EO PLE FO R mail: 641 Bloor St. W., Torento, ON M6EG 111+ phone: 416-534-0100/1-888-534-3944

E D U CATI 0 N fax: 416-536-0100 = email; info@peopiefareducation.ca » web: www.peopleforeducation.ca

because education matters most You can also find us on Facebook, Flicks, Twitter, Slideshare and Youtube!

People for Education is an independent research Conlributing writers: Annie Kidder, Jacqui Strachan This newsletter is funded in part with the

and agvpcacy organization that works to support
public education in Ontario's English, French and
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